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To Whom It May Concern  
 
I write regarding Virtual Fencing. While our land holding doesn't require this form of fencing, 
we have many farming family friends with large land holdings in NSW, who would significantly 
benefit from being able to utilise virtual fencing.  
 
I am a supporter of the concept and believe that there are significant advantages for 
agricultural production and environmental protection.  
 
Virtual Fencing will provide graziers with the ability to move stock on a daily basis (without the 
significant expense of substantial fencing works), see where stock are at all times, be notified 
if stock are sick or bulls are not performing and be notified of any stock disappearance. These 
are huge benefits which are currently not accessible through available technology.  
 
Virtual Fencing also allows sensitive environmental areas to be excluded from grazing 
pressure. This can include waterways and areas subject to erosion, which will lead to improved 
water quality and stable environments. The ability to move stock on a continuous basis will 
allow for the maximum accumulation of soil carbon by enabling pastures to be intensively 
grazed and then provided with long rest periods (which are what drives carbon creation in our 
soils).  
 
Virtual Fencing is legal in many other Australian states and competing beef and dairy 
production countries, such as Canada, the USA and NZ.  
 
The negative argument is that the small electric pulse is cruel.  
 
The positive arguments are:  
Field trials have shown no difference in production of dairy cows between those Virtual Fenced 
and those run normally. This would imply that they are not stressed.  
 
The systems provide the farmer with information on animals that have not moved or are moving 
in an abnormal manner (indicating that they are sick), which allows them to be attended to 
versus potentially not being seen at all and perishing. I believe that a lot less animals will die 
with the introduction of Virtual Fencing than will die without it and many will suffer less due to 
being able to be treated versus not being seen.  
 
The environmental benefits have no other way of being delivered.  
 
I can see no reasons to keep the technology from being available in NSW and a lot of very 
beneficial reasons for it to be allowed.  
 
Regards 
Kate 


